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December 2018 

 
 
12/6-7: Annual On-Site Audit with Richardson, Inc. Office Manager 
Chapman and I met with staff from Richardson Inc. to provide materials 
and background explanations for the audit period of Fiscal Year 2017-2018.  
 
12/14: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees 
meeting. The Board met in regular session. The agendized items included 
the Oaths of Office for Trustees Holloway, Johns and Vander Werf, 
assignment of District Offices, and an encroachment permit for CalTrans 
Scour Mitigation. 
 
12/19: Central Valley Flood Control Association Board of Directors 
meeting. I attended this meeting to coordinate on regional flood operations 
and maintenance topics. Items of discussion included the Association's 
Bylaws, proposed Central Valley Flood Protection Board permit fees, and 
DWR repair of 2017 flood damage sites. 
 
12/19: Meeting with SMUD for Reconductor Project. I met with 
representatives from SMUD to discuss their upcoming project to install new 
high-tension transmission lines across the American River and District 
levees. The work will not directly impact the structure of the levee but the 
project will block levee access and patrolling for a brief period of time in 
Winter 2019-20. 
 


